TELEPHONE 3-8265 February 11 1950 211 FIRST STREET S. W. CEDAR RAPIDS, IOWA



Mr. Ernest R. Cooper 438 East 21st Street Brooklyn 26, N. Y.

Dear Ernest,

The January 16th DX program was a huge success and we wish to thank you for your very fine report! Reports were received from 26 states, 3 provinces of Canada, and New Zealand.

You will please accept this letter as official verification of your reception of Station KWCR - 1450 kilocycles - 250 watts - on the morning of January 16th, 1950 3:00 to 4:05 a.m. CST.

In your report you stated that you would "bet your KWCR verification that we heard from Down Under".. Two excellent reports came from NRCers in N. Z. so you win the bets and you can attach this "positive" verification to you "vague" veri on the Nov. 13th, 1949 program.

Looking forward to future reports from you, we close with best wishes to you for continued good DX!

Very truly yours,

For: Jim Dickens - Chief Engineer

By: Bob Gorsuch - NRC NNRC

VERIFICATION #13A